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Friday 6th September, 2019 

Dear parent/ carer, 

 

Welcome to the new and exciting school year. We are so proud to have a 

school full of amazing children and are confident that they will shine throughout 

the year. 

 

May we start our first letter by welcoming the newest members of our school 

family: Kenzie, Theodore, Carter, Ronnie, Harry, Tilly, Maddison, Evan, Jasper, 

Sophia, Zac, Jaxon, Etti, Alexa, Sienna, Charlie, Lily, Charlie, Kitty, Oliver, Nancy, 

Madison, Frankie-Mae and Jenna. They have made a superb start to their 

school life! 

 

We also welcome (or should that be welcome back!) Miss Charlotte Hickman 

and Miss Sophie Bullock to our teaching team and thank you in advance for 

making them feel so welcome at our lovely school. Welcome to Mrs Jayne 

Hambleton to our school as our new cook. We send lots of love and thanks to 

Mrs Hepden for her years of fabulous food, friendship and general loveliness! 

Miss Lamond has also joined our Year 1 team until early in the spring term. 

 

As the new term has started we send our best wishes and prayers for the 

children who left our school to begin high school, or have moved areas, that 

they enjoy their exciting new school adventures as much as we enjoyed them 

being members of our school family. 

 

This week, we have talked to the older children about ‘Stranger Danger’ and 

about how they can each behave in a way that helps them to stay safe and 

vigilant. As the term continues, this will be built upon during Computing lessons 

where we learn ways to stay safe online. 
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We kindly request that children do not use the play equipment on the grass next 

to the Key Stage 2 (front) playground either before, or after school. Also, in order 

to keep children safe (and to set a good example), please do not smoke, or 

vape on school grounds (including the ramp leading to school, and the field) 

and that dogs, although we love them, are not brought onto school grounds 

either, as they can make some children a little nervous. The car park is for staff 

use only, as such, please do not park here, nor walk children across this area as 

there are moving vehicles and we all wish to keep our young superstars safe. 

 

The summer holidays may be becoming a distant memory, and with this in mind, 

may we remind you not to book holidays during school term-time as you may be 

fined by Staffordshire Local Authority. 

 

Children from Y2 upwards would have received letters about music instrument 

tuition from Mr Prescott which commences again later this term. If you wish for 

your child to learn an instrument, please return these to school as soon as 

possible. 

 

Just a reminder that a Praise and Celebration Assembly/Worship takes place in 

school on a Friday morning from 9.05am and all are welcome to join us in a 

celebration of the week. The welcome is also extended to join us for our Harvest 

Festival Service in church on Monday 30th September at 9.30am. 

 

Thank you for your wonderful support during the first week and we are very 

much looking forward to continuing to work with you throughout the year. 

 

 

 

 

The St. Werburgh’s C.E. (A) Primary School team 


